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 SUBJECT: Limitation on Admissions Rescinded Effective February 23, 2021 

Dear Administrator, 
Previously, the Department of Public Health, Division of Health Care Facility Licensure and Certification (the Department) notified you that in accordance with the November 5, 2020, order entitled “Implementation of Order of the Commissioner of Public Health Regarding Control of COVID-19 in Long-Term Care Facilities” and updated guidance issued by the Department, the Department was imposing a limitation on all new admissions on Mount Carmel Care Center (the Facility) until the Facility took corrective action, and was determined to be in substantial compliance as a result of a Focused Infection Control Survey. 
As the Department has completed a Focused Infection Control Survey at the Facility and found that the Facility was in substantial compliance with requirements related to implementing proper infection prevention and control practices to prevent the development and transmission of COVID-19, the Department is rescinding the limitation on admissions imposed on the Facility. 
Please note that long term care facilities that are identified as being out of compliance with the requirements detailed in the Department’s November 5, 2020, order and guidance will be subject to a freeze on admissions. We urge you to ensure that your Facility continues to comply with the Department’s guidance to mitigate the risk and protect the health and safety of residents and staff with regard to COVID 19. 

Sincerely,


Sherman Lohnes
Director
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